
Minutes of  

Tamworth Trustees of Cemeteries 

5 PM July 23, 2013 

At Cook Library 

 

 

Members Present: John Wheeler, Mark Albee, and John Roberts  

  

1) Minutes of the 6/19/13 meetings were approved. 

2) The Wonalancet lot line adjustment has been continued again as the feds have not come through 

with their OK yet.  Paul King is keeping on top of it. 

3) Cemetery maintenance: 46% of the maintenance fund remained.  Contractors are to be requested 

to attend a meeting in the fall for a review of work and any changes that need to be made to the 

work specifications.  Weed whacking and mowing should be done at the approximately same 

time. 

4) The deed for transferring ownership of lot E-21 back to the Town and lot E-23 to the Overshiners, 

all in the West Coville section has been signed.  Mark to get signed copies to members and Town 

Office. 

5) Deed for Kunhardt/Bailey, lot E-2 in the Chocorua west Coville section was signed.  John W will 

get the check before giving them the deed. 

6) John W passed out a list of Cemetery Rules with the dates that each had been passed by the 

Trustees. 

7) Town Pound:  Jim Alt proposed 85 cents per board foot for the lumber.  Total lumber estimate is 

$450 plus about $50 for hardware, for a total of $500.  Mark will ask the Historical Society and 

Kate Thompson for assistance.  Mark was authorized to go ahead with the work. 

8) The next meeting was scheduled for September 17, 2013 at 5 PM at the Library.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:25 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John B. Wheeler        Cemetery minutes 072313 

 


